Planning Council, Public Library Section
North Carolina Library Association

Minutes of February 6, 2015
The Gourmet Factory, Raleigh
Members attending:  
Billy King, JR Rogers, Arthur Erickson, Laura Highfill, Lindsey Shuford, Nora Armstrong, Decca Slaughter, Catherine Rudelich, Janet Oliver, Jennifer Daugherty, Don Dwiggins, and Kelly Brannock. 

(10 constitutes a quorum; we had 11 voting members present)

The meeting was called to order by Billy at 10:51 a.m.   

Minutes
Catherine moved to accept the minutes of 1 August & 7 November 2014. Seconded by Nora, and passed unanimously. 

NCLA Executive Board Report (Billy)
· Exec. Board met Jan. 23 at the High Point Public Library. They are seeking nominations for NCLA officers. 
· PLS budget stands at $5161, with stable membership. 

· The next Exec. Board meeting will be in Wilmington on April 24. 

· Catherine volunteered to arrange the PLS raffle basket for the Conference. 

· Billy asked that folks update him on their Committee members, as a lot of changes seem to have occurred in the past few months. 

Adult Services (Nora)

Submitted written report. Four Conference program ideas were proposed: 
1. Genres We Fear: Science Fiction, Fantasy and Horror
2. Panel session on starting and running a program for library volunteers and pages

3. ADA in libraries and accommodating patrons with special needs

D. Emergency Planning (as a pre-conference session)
Awards
No report. We need to be sure that the awards process is underway. 
Branch Services (Decca)
Met via email. There was an overwhelming response to return to the Circ. Issues format. They are looking for panelists for a Circ. Issues  Conference program. 
Collection Management (Catherine)
4 of 10(!) members were able to meet. They expressed an interest in not doing a Conference program this biennium, instead moving the Committee to focus more on a conversation/support mode. Maybe something along the lines of round table format wherein Collection Management issues are discussed. 
Genealogy & Local History (Jennifer)

Submitted written report. Jennifer is the new chair (or maybe co-chair along with Jane), and there is basically a whole new committee. Lisa Kobrin (from AlamanceCPL) developed a LibGuide for genealogy tutorials, and is also working on compiling a list of genealogy specialists in various especially difficult research areas. 
One Conference program idea was something aimed at “Accidental Genealogist”— for staff who do not know much about genealogy but are called upon to help. Arthur expressed an interest in participating in such a program. 
Marketing (Don)

The committee has three new members. Conference program ideas include:
· Word of Mouth Advertising

· Guerilla Marketing

· Marketing: Let’s Get Started

We had a long conversation about the role of marketing in Public Libraries. 
State Library (Kelly)
Submitted written report on:

RootsMOOC (massive open online course); Two online training sites (Lynda.com and Skillsoft);

Changes in E-rate; Summer Reading Program; Continuing ed. opportunities; LSTA;  and NC Cardinal. 
Biennial Conference, Greensboro, Oct. 20-23, 2015

· Committees need to hash out and submit program ideas. 

· We need to decide whether to repeat the Wine & Cheese Reception. 

· And whether to do a big Luncheon again.

· And who speakers might be. Ideas included Amy Sedaris or David Sedaris (David is probably too expensive) or  a funny cookbook author because that’s kind of a thing right now. 

The next meeting will be ​May 1, 2015, at 10:30AM, at the Monroe Library (Union County PL).

The meeting was adjourned at 12:43 pm, and was followed by a tour of the breathtaking Hunt Library at NC State, among whose grandeur we felt small and insignificant. 
